
 
 
 

Lucky 13: Residency Group For 2021-22 Has 8 New and 5 Continuing Residents 
 
CareNet’s residency program in psychotherapy and spirituality kicked off the 2021-22 session 
with eight new residents and five second-year residents. In addition, four of the five graduates 
from the Class of 2021 are continuing with CareNet as part of the annual fellowship program. 
 
Russell Siler Jones, director of the residency program, notes that this will be the third 
consecutive class of the program affected by the pandemic, which forced a shift to online 
learning beginning in April 2020. A few opportunities have arisen for in-person learning 
(including, for example, second-year residents who met in August for their graduation), Jones 
says, but Atrium Health Wake Forest Baptist protocols for employee safety during the 
pandemic will continue to guide how residency meetings occur. 
 
“We do imagine we'll meet in person at some point in the next 12 months, but we, like the rest 
of the world, are getting a good dose of the Serenity Prayer and learning to accept the things 
we cannot change,” Jones says. 
 
“I think we all prefer in person learning. We're embodied beings, right? So of course there's 
something missing when our bodies aren't in the same room,” he says. “That said, I think we've 
all adapted well to the online learning world, and the power of spirit and spiritual connection 
are definitely happening on that platform, too.” 
 
Jones says among the learning of the team of residency program instructors is that people are 
adaptable, but they have limits.  
 
“We all hit the wall at some point. And when we do—or even better, before we do, when we 
feel ourselves wearing out—it's good if we can slow our speed or take a few bricks out of our 
backpacks.”  
 
This year, Jones continues to direct the residency program, with Robert Willis, director of 
CareNet’s Northwest region, as assistant residency director. In addition, the program’s co-
leaders of the Personal and Professional Integration component are: Jeremy Fox, a therapist in 
CareNet’s Piedmont Triad office; Roz Bradley, chaplain supervisor with Atrium Health Wake 
Forest Baptist’s Division of FaithHealth; Maria Teresa Jones, chaplaincy program manager for 
staff support with the Division of FaithHealth; and Emily Viverette, director of FaithHealth 
Chaplaincy and Education. 
 



This year’s new residents are: Ashley Allman, Northwest region; Ann Gilchrist, Coastal region; 
Maggie Rains, Eastern region; Andrea Siegel, Western region; Stacy Steck, Central Piedmont 
region; and Emily Hamby, Nate Usey and Zachariah Usey, Piedmont Triad region. 
 
Second-year residents are: Esme Bieberly, Northwest region; Betsey Brooks and Britney Smith, 
Piedmont Triad region; Michelle Dameron, Eastern region; and Mark Siler, Western region. 
 
Fellows are: John Garner, Northwest region; Les Gura, Piedmont Triad region; Chrissy Holiday, 
Western region; and Ryan Watlington, Eastern region. 
 


